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REEDSVILLE COUNTRY STORE 
will once again be having 

PAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWERPAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWERPAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWERPAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWER    
just in time for Mother’s Day 

When:  May 7th 
7:30—11:00am 

Cost is $4.00 
(includes paint, pot, soil & flower) 

Give us a call (754-4322) to reserve your pot 
by Sat., April 30th. 

We would like to have enough pots for every-
one.  We will have a few extra just in case. 

Bring your green thumb! 

7777thththth    Annual Gridiron Golf ClassicAnnual Gridiron Golf ClassicAnnual Gridiron Golf ClassicAnnual Gridiron Golf Classic    
Spring is just around the corner and it’s time to start shining up the clubs and 
gearing up for the 7th annual gridiron golf classic supporting the Reedsville foot-
ball program. We are hoping to fill the course again this year so we are only al-
lowing the first 144 golfers to register. You can register as a foursome, twosome, 
or as a single and we will pair you up. 
 
Event DetailsEvent DetailsEvent DetailsEvent Details: Cost is $50 (includes 9 holes, cart, buffet and free tap beer 5:30free tap beer 5:30free tap beer 5:30free tap beer 5:30----8:308:308:308:30) 
WhatWhatWhatWhat: 7th Annual Gridiron Golf Classic  Shotgun startShotgun startShotgun startShotgun start: 3:00 p.m. 
When: When: When: When: Sat May 21th 2016    Picnic BuffetPicnic BuffetPicnic BuffetPicnic Buffet: 5:30 p.m. 
Where: Where: Where: Where: Wander Springs Golf Course  Grand RaffleGrand RaffleGrand RaffleGrand Raffle: 7:00 p.m. 
Format: Format: Format: Format: Four-person 9-hole scramble  *New this year prizes to the top 3 New this year prizes to the top 3 New this year prizes to the top 3 New this year prizes to the top 3     
RegistrationRegistrationRegistrationRegistration: 2 p.m.-2:45 p.m.   costumes  costumes  costumes  costumes  ----    the crazier the better!!!!the crazier the better!!!!the crazier the better!!!!the crazier the better!!!! 
 
If you can’t make it for golf and still want to come and join us for the meal and 
raffles it’s just $10 for the buffet and tap beer.  If you wish to make a monetary 
donation or a raffle item donation it would be very much appreciated. 
Any questions or to sign up for the outing please contact Aaron Fredrick at 920-
418-4686 or email me at aaronfredrick86@gmail.com 

Thank you for your support and hope to see you on the 21st!!!! 
 
 

Kellnersville First Responders Kellnersville First Responders Kellnersville First Responders Kellnersville First Responders     

Spring RaffleSpring RaffleSpring RaffleSpring Raffle 
May 7th from 10-6 

Kellnersville Fire Station 

Music from 2-6 (Half Kocked) 

Raffle drawing at 5 

Food and Refreshments throughout the day. 

*20 Years of Service* 

Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial 

Park Brick ProjectPark Brick ProjectPark Brick ProjectPark Brick Project    
Support your local Veterans! 

Purchase or donate an engraved brick to: 

⇒ Honor a Veteran or family member 

⇒ Advertise your business or organization 

⇒ Support a local group, team or association 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________ 

Please return this form and your check along with your contact information to: 
Reedsville Area Veteran’s Park, P.O. Box 105, Reedsville, WI  54230 

Questions—Call Bob Busse @ 920-588-7904 

$250 
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$500 
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Election Results:  April 5, 2016  449 Total Voters 
Village Trustees:   Jack Siebert 254 votes 
   Jesse Walt 230 votes 
   Brad Busse 225 votes 
 
Thank You! On the behalf of the citizens of the Village and the Village Board, I would 
like to say thank you to Bob Campana for his many years of service as a Board Member. 
Cat & Dog Licenses: The late fee of $15.00 will be assessed per dog or cat for failure to 
obtain a license by April 1, 2016. Unspayed females and unneutered males are $25.00 
each. Spayed females and neutered males are $20.00 each. You must show proof of a 
valid rabies shot. 
Bicycle Registration: All bicycles must be registered. To obtain the license, flag down a 
Village Police Officer. A $2.00 fee covers a one-time registration. 
Board of Review: The Village of Reedsville will hold its Board of Review on May 11, 
2016 from 2:00 pm until 4:00 pm in the hall at the Reedsville Municipal Building locat-
ed at 217 Menasha Street. Please contact the Clerk-Treasurer at 754-4371 for the proce-
dural requirements if you would like to appear before the Board. 
Curfew: Any person under the age of 18 unaccompanied by a parent or legal guardian 
may not be out and about between 11:00 PM - 6:00 AM Sunday through Thursday and 
12:00 PM - 6:00 AM Friday and Saturday. 
Vehicle Nuisance: It is illegal for any partially dismantled, non operating, wrecked, 
junked, unregistered or discarded vehicles to be placed or stored on any public or private 
property within the Village limits for a period of longer than five (5) days, unless said 
vehicles are stored within an enclosed building. This ordinance does not apply to proper-
ty zoned for the sale or repair of vehicles. Having a vehicle behind your garage or under 
a tarp does not meet the requirement of an enclosed building. 
Open Burning/Fire Pits: Controlled burning must be located off the public street pave-
ment or street gutter, must be as least fifteen (15’) from any lot line and may not be less 
than fifteen feet (15’) from any building. Only clean wood may be used in fire pits and 
flames cannot extend more than two feet (2’) above the pit. All fires must be monitored 
by a responsible person until the fire has extinguished itself completely. Persons utilizing 
and maintaining outdoor fires shall be responsible for any liability resulting from any 
damage caused by their fire. 
Pool Owners: You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Application to qualify 
for the swimming pool discount. No other form of submittal will be accepted. This form 
can be found on the Reedsville website www.reedsville.org or picked up at the Reeds-
ville Municipal Building Lobby. 
Dogs Or Cats: It shall be unlawful to own, harbor, shelter, of keep any dog or cat which 
runs at large within the limits of the Village. A dog or cat shall be deemed to be running 
at large when it is on any public street, alley, parks, or other grounds of the Village or 
any other premises in the Village other than the premises of its owner, his servant, agent 
or a member of his family of suitable age and discretion unless it is on a durable leash no 
longer than eight feet (8') or the dog or cat must be under control and within eight feet 
(8') of its owner, his servant, agent or a member of his family of suitable age and discre-
tion at all times when off the premises of its owner. 
It shall be unlawful for any person owning or in control of a dog or cat to allow or permit 
such animal to defecate on any private or public property owned by another unless such 
person shall remove all feces so deposited by such animal. Violation shall be punishable 
by a forfeiture of not less than twenty dollars ($20.00) nor more than two hundred dollars 
($200.00). 
Chipping Dates: May 3rd & 17th  Recycling Pick-Up: May 6th & 20th 

Tupperware 
Love What you Do! 
 
Amy Morgan 
Tupperware Consultant 
 
101 E. Menasha Ave. 
Whitelaw, WI  54247 
 
920-901-0657 
 
amorgan7714@gmail.com 
AmyMorgan.my.tupperware.com 

Tips to kick start an exercise program 
Starting an exercise program may be one of the best 
things you can do for your health. But how should you 
start? Having a realistic plan will help you achieve your 
fitness goals. 
Keep these points in mind: 

• Most adults should aim for at least 150 minutes of 
moderate-intensity aerobic activity — or 75 minutes 
of vigorous aerobic activity — a week. Adults also 
need two or more days of strength training a week. 

• If you're just beginning to exercise, start cautiously 
and progress slowly. If you have an injury or a medi-
cal condition, please consult with your health care 
provider or a physical therapist beforehand, for help 
in designing a fitness program that meets your indi-
vidual needs. 

• Finding time to exercise on a regular basis can be a 
challenge. To make it easier, schedule time to exer-
cise as you would any other appointment. You could 
set aside time to watch your favorite show while 
walking on the treadmill, or read while riding a sta-
tionary bike. 

• Plan to alternate among activities that emphasize 
different parts of your body, such as walking, swim-
ming and strength training. 

Starting an exercise program is an important decision. 
Consult with your health care provider if you have ques-
tions or concerns. By planning carefully and pacing your-
self, you’ll succeed in establishing a healthy 
habit that lasts a lifetime. 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at 
Aurora Health Center in Reedsville.  
To contact her office, call 920-754-4337. 



Reedsville Alumni Association News 

 
Okay, it is already May. At the end of this month there will be new additions to the 
Reedsville Alumni and we welcome the Class of 2016 to the Association. 
 
As of yet, we have not had any volunteers to help with a celebration. In 2017 it will 
be 60 years since the inauguration of the Reedsville High School Alumni Associa-
tion. Anybody interested in helping make plans for a grand celebration, please con-
tact us by email at reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com as soon as possible so that we 
can set up a couple of meetings. 
Thank you to the people who have been contacting us with information on previous 
lists. We are still looking for information on over 450 people. If you have infor-
mation please forward by email (reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or mail (PO Box 
431, Reedsville, WI 54230.) Please keep in mind that if these people did not gradu-
ate with your class and just attended RHS for a short time, we need to know this 
information also. Thank you in advance for your help. 
Class of 1970 – Judith (Bolle) Bajdan, Shirley Denor, Julie (Jones) Geigner, Carol 
Gaupner, Joann (Mayor) Hrudka, Kathleen Hynek, Judy (Kasten) Kane, Patricia 
(Hooper) Kubichka, Larry Lau, Jean Loppnow, Kathryn (Rolf) Meidl, Jerilynn 
(Lemberger) Olson, Lana (Nohr) Osmann, Donna (Wallander) Quinn, Jeanne 
Reitmeyer, Nancy (Mangin) Schneider, Dawn (Hennricks) Shimek, Colleen (Daley) 
Siehr & Lorna (Brandenburg) Stechmesser. 
Class of 1972 – Barbara Miller-Koch. 
Class of 1974 – Sandy (Meidl) Denor, Cindy Landa, Barbara (Sukowaty) Mccredie, 
Barbara (Strohfeldt) Torp, & Patricia Zipperer. 
Class of 1975 – Diane Behnke, Richard Meidl, Kevin O’Connell & Gwen 
(Boettcher) Weber. 
Class of 1977 – Kathy (Zahorik) Pautz, Dollie 
(Ozment) Sanchez, Carol Schmidt & Mike 
Sheehy. 
Class of 1978 – Barbara (Huybers) Ehlers, 
Steve Reznichek, Randy Stradal, & Vicki 
Vanderlinen. 
Class of 1979 – Mike Barnard & Tracy 
(Berge) Darling 
Thanks to the approximately 4% who support 
your organization. You know who you are. 
Reedsville High School Alumni Association – 
Promoting Panther spirit beyond graduation. 

Reedsville News Deadline  
The next deadline for the June Reedsville 
News will be May 13.  Submissions can be  
e-mailed to reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 
dropped off at the Reedsville Village Hall dur-

ing normal business hours.   
Thank you!  Amanda Schrubbe 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 

Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus, Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus, Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus, Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus,     

& Consignment Shop& Consignment Shop& Consignment Shop& Consignment Shop    
Store Owners:  Kay & Kayla Bubolz 

215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

Store Hours: Store Hours: Store Hours: Store Hours: Wednesday - Friday 12-6  
Saturday 9-2 

 
*Like us on Facebook* 

Mother's Day is May 8th.  We have lots of great gift 

ideas, soy candles and melting bars, scarves, cutting 

boards, baseball & track necklaces, willow tree, gin-

ger snap necklaces & bracelets, garland swags & 

wreaths, family plaques, flicker candles, outside flags 

and stepping stones, birdhouses, tin flowers, horse 

gift line and tote bags. 

Perhaps you or someone you know has lost a loved 

one or a pet.  We have a large memorial line. 

New ladies chemo hats, magnetic bracelets & 

scarves, new ginger snaps, red, white & blue scarves 

are here.  We have flags also, they are super for 

Memorial Day.  New kids line, we have blankets, 

color a purse for girls and color a pencil case for 

boys, we also have camping signs. 

Baseball, Track & Field & Soccer season is here. 

Come check out our huge line of necklaces and 

compression arm sleeves, new leather baseball 

headbands also.  

Our homemade caramels are delicious! 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

TOWN OF  
MAPLE GROVE 

 
Open Book: The Town 
of Maple Grove Assess-
ment Roll will be avail-
able for examination on 
May 2, 2016 from 6:00 
pm to 8:00 pm at the 
Maple Grove Town 
Hall, 8432 County Road 
W, Reedsville, WI. To 
schedule a time to dis-
cuss an assessment with 
the Town Assessor, 
please contact the Town 
Clerk at 920-905-3887. 
 
Board of Review: The 
Town of Maple Grove 
will hold its first meet-
ing on May 18, 2016 
from 6:00 PM to 8:00 
PM, at the Maple Grove 
Town Hall, 8432 Coun-
ty Road W, Reedsville, 
WI. Please contact the 
Town Clerk at 920-905-
3887 for the procedural 
requirements if you 
want to appear before 
the Board. 



HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

REEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENS 
The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's Meeting will be on Tues., 

May 17, 2016 at 1:30P.M. in the Community Room at the 
Reedsville Manor. All interested area Seniors are welcome to 
join us for an afternoon of fun, socializing, and playing cards 

and sometimes interesting guest speakers. 

REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 
“EXTINGUISH CANCER” 

5/10K Run/Walk & Children’s ½ Mile Run 
Saturday, June 25, 2016 

 
7:15 AM Registration 7:45 AM Children’s Run        8:00AM  Run/Walk 

 
All participants must complete and sign form (Please Print Clearly) 

 
Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address: _________________________ City: _______________________ State: _______ Zip: ____________ 

 
Phone: ___________________________ Gender (check one): ____ Male ____ Female         Age: _______ 

 
Division (check one): _____ 10K Run   _____ 5K Run   _____ 5K Walk   _____ 0.5 Children’s Run/Walk 

 
Entry Fee: Participants will receive T-shirt if entry form and entry fee are received by June 10  

 

     Run/Walk  $25.00 Before June 10 (Will get T-shirt on day of event) 
       $25.00 After June 10 (No T-shirt) 
     Children’s Run  $10.00 
 

Adult T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S _____ M _____ L _____ XL _____ XXL 
 

Child T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S (6-8) _____ M (10-12) _____ L (14-16) 
  

Consent and Liability Waiver 
I know that participating in the Reedsville Firefighters Run/Walk is a potentially hazardous activity. I understand that I should not participate in this event 

unless I am in good physical condition. I hereby assume the risk of any injury and I release, discharge and hold harmless the volunteers, staff, all event spon-
sors and all others in any way connected with the event from any and all claims for injury or damage arising from my participation in it. I hereby permit the 

free use of my name and picture in broadcasts, telecasts, newspapers, periodicals, websites and brochures that report or promote this event. 
 
______________________________________________  ____________  _______________________________________________ 
Participant Signature      Date   Parent/Guardian Signature for Minor 

Race begins and ends in
 the  

Reedsville
 Firefighters P

ark 
All proceeds to Cancer Assistance 

Please mail entry form 
and check payment to: 
Reedsville Firefighters 

P.O. Box 369 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

Corner House News 
 

Professional Day (Secretary’s Day) is set for April 27th.  Get 
your secretary, wife, mother, girlfriend a special bouquet or 

plant for all the help they give you throughout the year. 
Mother’s Day (May 8th)  We’ll have beautiful baskets, pa-
tio pots bouquet, plants, corsage gifts and more at Corner 
House.  Call 754-4370 for your floral needs.  Big or small—

no order is refused. 
Armed Forces Day (May 21st)  Red, white, and blue flowers 

will be available at the Corner House.  Come and see or 
order yours today. 

Memorial Day (May 30th)  We’ll be open Sunday for your 
flower needs.  Come for plants, flowers, pots or cemetery 

tributes.  Order ahead if possible. 
Remember—Plant a Patio Pot for your home.  We have all 

kinds of plants just for you. 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

February 15, 2016 
 
The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was 
called to order at 6:32 PM by Board President Andrew Maertz.  
Present:  Board members - Andrew Maertz, John Ebert, Vicki 
Petska, Rick Hein and Carie Boldt.  Administrative Team mem-
bers - Tony Butturini and Michael Nate; Others - Joy Spatchek, 
Gina Meshak and Amy Hein. 
 
Mr. Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the 
meeting had been given. 
 
1. Opening 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President Andrew Maertz 
   2. Motion by John Ebert, seconded by Vicki Petska to ap-
prove the agenda with the addition of discussion item 7. g. 
Open Enrollment Special Ed space determination, and move 
item 6. a. to 7.f.  All ayes. 
 
1. Public Input 
 
2. Discussion Items 
   1. February 19th In-service 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
   1. Payment of bills - motion to accept payment of bills made 
by John Ebert, seconded by Carie Boldt.  Roll call vote by An-
drew Maertz.  Carie Boldt abstained on check 66511, Vicki 
Petska abstained on check 66562, Rick Hein abstained on 
check 66540, John Ebert abstained on check 66528, Andrew 
Maertz aye.  Payment of bills approved. 
   2. Approval of minutes from January 18 regular meeting - 
motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All 
ayes. 
   3. Work release requests - motion made by Rick Hein, se-
conded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
   4. Employment resignation - Adam Denor, JV baseball.  Mo-
tion made by John Ebert, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
   5. Employment recommendations - Nichole Mangin, Asst./JV 
softball; Shawn Eckstein, Head boys track; Ben Krull, Asst. 
boys track; Vince Denor, Asst/JV Baseball; Monica Haelfrisch, 
Middle School track; Kyle Meulemans, Middle School track; 
Jamie Brown, Golf.  Motion made by Rick Hein, seconded by 
Carie Boldt.  All ayes 
   6. E-Rate Infrastructure - motion made by Carie Boldt to re-
place all aging switches.  Seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 

   7. Open enrollment special education space determination - 
motion made by Vicki Petska to approve one space in cross 
categorical 5K-4 and one space in cross categorical grades 5-
8.  Seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
 
1. Reports 
   1. District Administrator/High School Principal - Mr. Butturini 
reported on the following:  Thank you to the Alpha Leo and 
FFA organizations for their winter apparel donations.  AAA 
Driver Training program.  Beginning of scheduling process.  
Congratulations to Kennedy Hassemer and Joe Shikoski for 
advancing to FBLA competition and congratulations to their 
advisor, Mrs. Wiese.  Congratulations to the Snowball court 
members.  Thank you to Kim Luedtke, Greg Penza, Holly 
Thomas and Adam Hall for their help with the ACT prep ses-
sions. 
   2. Elementary/Middle School Principal - Mr. Nate reported on 
the following:  Enrollment-addition of one student.  The latest 
Connector edition.  Parent-Teacher conferences in January.  
Middle School spelling bee.  Fireman book donation.  February 
PLC meetings.  February In-service. 
   3. Director of Special Education - Children with disabilities:  
Mrs. Klug will be attending the statewide Transition Confer-
ence; Early Childhood screening; special education spaces 
available for next school year.  DLM and School based billing. 
   4. Board Members - Carie Boldt reported on the JJ Watt 
Foundation and “The Reject” movie.  Vicki Petska congratulat-
ed Ryan McCulley on the great job he did running the wrestling 
Regional tournament on February 13. 
 
1. Adjourn into Closed Session at 6:53.  According to SS 19.85 
(1) (c) Considering employment, promotion, compensation or 
performance evaluation data of any public employee over 
which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises re-
sponsibility.   
(Staffing)  The Reedsville Board of Education reserves the right 
to return to open session - motion made by Carie Boldt, se-
conded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
 
2. Return to Open Session at 7:30 PM - motion made by Carie 
Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
 
3. Motion to adjourn made at 7:31 PM by John Ebert, seconded 
by Carie Boldt.  Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 
 
________________ 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

NATURE'S SUNSHINE ESSENTIAL OILS NATURE'S SUNSHINE ESSENTIAL OILS NATURE'S SUNSHINE ESSENTIAL OILS NATURE'S SUNSHINE ESSENTIAL OILS ----    BIOLOGY VS. CHEMISTRY?BIOLOGY VS. CHEMISTRY?BIOLOGY VS. CHEMISTRY?BIOLOGY VS. CHEMISTRY?    
By their very nature, natural essential oils vary slightly from season to season in 
scent, color and composition. Our authentic oils embrace these natural dynam-
ics. We do not add isolated compounds in an attempt to standardize the natural-

ly occurring variations of our essential oils. While some companies routinely 
adjust oils to standardize flavor, fragrance or phytochemical consistency, Na-
ture's Sunshine essential oils are delivered to you exactly as Mother Nature in-

tended. We believe the best chemistry comes through great biology. 
Nature's Sunshine Authentic Essential Oils have the power to cleanse, nourish 
and rejuvenate the body and mind. But the truth is that essential oils, though 

powerful, are best used in conjunction with a complete nutritional protocol. 
Nature's Sunshine delivers a strong selection of quality natural products that 

will perfectly complement your authentic essential oils program. 
Recommended Products: 

NERVOUS SYSTEM - REFUGE, AnxiousLess, Nutri-Calm 
IMMUNE SYSTEM - ESSENTIAL SHIELD, Silver Shield, VS-C 

WEIGHT MANAGEMENT - INSPIRE, Love and Peas, Garcinia Combo 
For more information contact me at: 920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com     *     www.mynsp.com/maryellen 
May special available at Roadway To Health is 25% off the retail price of any in 

stock essential oil. 

T.O.P.S. - TAKE OFF POUNDS SENSIBLY 

Its official – summer is on the way! With the nicer weather there is no mistaking that 
the summer fun is just around the corner. For some this may mean the chance to 
show off a new figure. For others this may be when panic sets in as you realize you 
still have some work to do before hitting your goal weight. 
If you fall into the latter category- fear not! TOPS is here to give you the support to 
reach your weight loss goals. Educating ourselves on various diets is just one way 
our Reedsville TOPS chapter helps their members stay motivated and focused on 
finding what works for each of them as individuals. On Tuesday, May 17th Becky 
Enszer, life style speaker, will have a free presentation from 6:00 PM. to 7:00 PM. on 
gluten free diet. ALL are WELCOME! Come and join us. Check out the possibilities that 
a gluten free diet has to offer. If you come to the hear our speaker and decide to join 
TOPS you will receive one month free chapter dues. 
Join us on any Tuesday evening at the Village Hall. Private weigh-ins start at 6:00PM, 
meeting from 6:45-7:30PM. Yearly corporate dues are$32.00 and monthly dues of 
$5.00 for our local chapter. 
First meeting is always FREE! Questions or concerns contact Linda at 920-901-1397 or 
email topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 February 11, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on February 11, 2016 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy 
Bubolz. Present were: Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and 
Jack Siebert: Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy 
Krepline, Joe Tisler, Craig Schuh, Tony Hills, Rob Michaelson and. 
Nick Ponto 
The minutes of the previous meeting of March 10, 2016 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $193,687.01. Motion carried 4-0. 
Monthly correspondence was presented from Valders Ambulance 
Service. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana to 
approve the Combine Parcels Request from Harry & Laura Beutler. 
Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Campana and seconded 
by Reis to approve the Holding Tank Waste Discharge Permits from 
Fox Valley Septic Service and B&M Waste Service. Motion carried 4
-0. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve 
the Mobile Home Park License Applications from GK Court and 
Meadowbrook Court. Motion carried 4-0 
Hills presented the First Responders monthly written report. Village 
Board would like a definite date as to when the First Responders will 
receive their new vehicle. 
Tisler presented the Police Dept. monthly written report. A motion 
was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to include the Reeds-
ville Police Dept. in the Property Maintenance Ordinance 6-7-5. Mo-

tion carried 4-0. 
Geiger presented the Utility Dept. monthly written report. Upon re-
viewing the quotations, a motion was made by Campana and second-
ed by Reis to purchase a ¾ ton 4 WD Ford F-250 Truck from Horn 
Ford in the amount of $27,427.00 and to keep the old utility truck. 
Motion carried 3-1 (Nay – Lorrigan). Following a discussion it was 
decided that the individual requesting a sewer discount must put his 
request in writing explaining the situation before the request will be 
considered. 
Busse gave a verbal report on the Fire Dept. 
A discussion was held on the lawn cutting and field maintenance for 
the 2016 season. The Reedsville Athletic Assn will be asked to attend 
the next regular scheduled meeting. 
Following a discussion a motion was made by Campana and second-
ed by Reis that any bills that need to be paid at the Thursday night 
meeting, must be in the Clerk-Treasurer Office by noon on the Mon-
day before. Motion carried 4-0 
A discussion was held on the parking lot request. The residents sur-
rounding the area and the requester will be asked to attend the next 
regular scheduled meeting. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, March 
10, 2016 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Campana to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting ad-
journed at 7:48 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC. 
 

“Spurs and Lace” Fundraising Banquet“Spurs and Lace” Fundraising Banquet“Spurs and Lace” Fundraising Banquet“Spurs and Lace” Fundraising Banquet    
 

Thursday, May 12, 2016 
 

6:00 PM 
Doors open at 5:30 PM 

 

Lighthouse Inn, Two Rivers 
 

SPONSORSHIP FORM 
 

Sponsor Name:___________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:___________________________________________ 
 
Email Address:___________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address:__________________________________________ 
 
            __________________________________________ 
 

Table Sponsor     $200 
Seating for Table of Eight (Table Sponsor invites their own guests) 
 

Individual (Seating for One)   $25 
 
Other (Please indicate your desired amount ) $_______ 
 
All forms must be turned in by May 5, 2016 to Mary Ellen Kiel. 

Please make checks payable to Sunrise Horse Farm, Inc. 

Sunrise Horse Farm 
17226 Limekiln Road, Reedsville, WI  54230 

(920) 772-4135 
sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com     *     www.sunrisehorsefarm.org 

Friends of the Branch River Friends of the Branch River Friends of the Branch River Friends of the Branch River (FOBR) helps Lincoln High School student complete community 

service requirement. Paul Suchan, a Lincoln High School senior, recently completed his service 
requirements for graduation through FOBR by assisting Allen Klingeisen with a river conservation 
project. The project consisted of a trash clean-up at all the bridge crossings on the Branch 
River. This included 18 crossings from Way-Mor Park to the Branch Golf Course covering over 
50 miles over a three day period. Paul and Allen put in over 50 hours of work. A total of 200 
pounds of trash, 33 pounds of scrap metal, and 3 pounds of aluminum cans. All this could 
have ended up in the Branch River if it hadn’t been cleaned up. Thanks to Paul Suchan for his 
volunteer hours. If you would like to volunteer with FOBR , contact Allen Klingeisen at (920) 
901-5166. Some upcoming FOBR events include Fox Valley Herp Club on Saturday, April 23 at 
Reedsville High School with two shows at 9:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. This is a reptile presenta-
tion with plenty of hands on with turtles, snakes both big and small, and lizards. Free to the 
public but a $5 family donation is appreciated to benefit FOBR.  
Please join FOBR on May 2 as we give away trees.... 5 FREE trees per family if you are a 
member. You can sign up that evening as well for a membership. Sponsors are eligible for trees 
as well. Presentation about these trees, care of them and tree give away will be held at Taus 
Town Hall (Taus Rd and Cty J intersection) after our Public Board Meeting at 5:30. We will be 
voting for President (come vote for Al Klingeisen for President), Treasurer, and Director. Contact 
Al Klingeisen with any questions about position vacancies, information, etc at (920) 901-5166. 
Enjoy some light snacks during our Event. We will also have a tree planting workshop after the 
meeting (date TBD) on the Hempton Rd Waste Management Site. If you want to volunteer, 
contact Al Klingeisen. 
June 4 come with your family to Dodge Preserve from 10 - 2!! (Rain date June 11). Tractor 
and wagon rides, birdhouse building workshop, talk on attracting birds, catching water critters, 
and hiking on some neat trails! Portable toilets, sub sandwiches, cookies from Cravings, and 
water will be available. Thank you to Waste Management for sponsoring this Family Event! 
Thank you to Cravings: Home of Kristy's Kakes for their donation of cookies towards our Spring 
Program held at Reedsville High School on April 23 and also to Lakeshore Dental for sponsoring 
the event hosting Fox Valley Herp Club! 
We have another brat fry on July 1st at Rob's in Manitowoc. Please come out and support our 
fundraising efforts for funding our Youth Leadership Program and the Vickie Mayer Memorial 
Scholarship Fund! If you have children 12 and older, they will be able to attend a summer 
Conservation Program after putting in some volunteer hours through FOBR!! Join our group and 
we will get you and your child(ren) started! We also have volunteer hours for high schoolers 
needing to fulfill community service/volunteer hours as well! Contact Al Klingeisen (see number 
above) or message us on Facebook, or email Emily at emilyendter@yahoo.com. 
See you in the Great Outdoors! 


